
Springfield, NH Cemetery Commission Meeting; August 13, 2019.  Pleasant 
View Cemetery; 4:00PM   
 
PRESENT:  George McCusker, Selectboard; Annette Granger, Richard Petrin & Dale 
Milne, Commissioners.  Mike from Springfield Highway Department and Curtis Huff, 
our landscaper, were also present. 
 
The July, 2019 Meeting Minutes were approved as written. 
 
The gravestone repair bill was discussed.  Kai Nalenz did not submit an itemized bill 
to either Annette or Dale.  George asked that payment be delayed until the repairs 
he made can be identified by Kai Nalenz.  Observations were made that some of the 
repairs of broken stones seemed sloppy, so Dale took photographs of those to send 
to Kai.  She will also contact Janet re: withholding payment, if that’s possible. 
 
Mike will cut down the few remaining dead trees, “tomorrow”.  He also asked to cut 
some of the lower branches of the cedars by the entry road for easier access with his 
heavy equipment. 
 
The group noted that the scrap metal on the lower side has been removed, since 
Peter Abair managed to get a full load. 
 
Spring ruts in OPV still need filling. 
 
Curt requested that the steep bank below the parking area be regraded to a lesser 
angle.  This was a project Frank requested years ago.  SHD will need to perform this 
job.  George mentioned Brian O’Day as well.  The group approved the idea. 
 
Curt will be on vacation the last week of August. 
 
The next meeting will be held on September 10, 2019 at 4:00; Pleasant View 
Cemetery. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dale Milne 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 


